Jan. 18, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Karen Story’s home.

President Ken Nash presiding.

Officers attending: 

Vice President  - Bob Kamuda ; Treasurer – John Braun ; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members at large: Teresa Muro, Steve Hager, Zita Gustin

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I. Announcements

· Teresa announced that the sidewalk bond committee will attend the March HNA general meeting to present the Feb. 2006 Sidewalk bond proposal

· Debbie Ohman is organizing another food drive on Jan. 29

II. Traffic Task Force update – Bob 

· Noel Schoneman notified 35 residents affected by the proposed relocation of speed humps. Only 1 attended the meeting held on Jan. 11. This person had no objections.

· The City needs to be sure that all residents received the notification, before they can proceed with speed hump changes.

III. Treasurer’s Report - John

· The board reviewed and unanimously approved the 2005 matching grant submitted by John in December. Karen will send these meeting minutes to Kari for the City record.

· We have approximately $3000 left in our 2004 account that we must spend before we can get our 2005 money. We want to wait to spend it until after the Neighborhood Connections voting process has ended, as we may want to spend the money on projects that don’t get funded by the Connections program.

· John will work with Julia Hungerford (former HNA Treasurer) to prepare a 2004 Matching Grant report for the City. John will contact Kari to ask for an extension beyond the Jan. 31 deadline.

· Ken will give our annual non-profit IRS paperwork to John.

· Ken will check to make sure the non-profit address we have on file is current.

IV. Neighborhood Connection Program

· The board reviewed the list of projects that Kari received.

· Karen will email questions to Kari.

V. Jan. 20 General Meeting agenda 

· Larry Martin will not be attending the meeting to discuss the Lake and Central project, because the project details are changing

· Bob Kamuda will make announcements

· Kari Page will discuss the ballot preparation phase of the Neighborhood Connection Program

VI. NE 95th Street development

· Teresa will monitor plans for the development on NE 95th Street

· The City may be considering high-density housing for this project; the board feels strongly that  our current street and sidewalk infrastructure could not handle the additional traffic volume.

VII. Tree Retention request from Sue Keller

· Sue Keller emailed the board asking for its active involvement in the issue of tree loss due to 405 expansion. 

· The board will ask Sue to attend a future meeting, to discuss ideas. [Karen emailed Sue.]

VIII. Park Board Report – Bob Kamuda

· The City has acquired new park land on 124th Ave NE, between Safeway and LW High School

· Citizen input is being solicited for Juanita Park and Houghton watershed park master plans

IX. Kirkland Alliance of Neighborhoods

· Bob Kamuda has volunteered to be the KAN representative for the Highlands, until he can find a replacement

X. Surface Water Utility speaker request

· Scott Gosard of the City Surface Water Utility would like to attend a future HNA general meeting to discuss the City’s Surface Water master plan. We will invite him to attend our May meeting.

XI. Additional Action items

· Steve will investigate the cost of solar lighting for the kiosks

· Zita will get “I Drive 25” signs to have available at the Jan. 20 general meeting

Meeting adjourned at 8:45.

